
@LoenEngineering 

Date: 30 Jan 2020 

SUBJECT: Confidentiality Request for FCC ID: 2AVOA-SSM1 and IC: 25500-SSMl

Pursuant to FCC 47 CRF 0.457(d) and 0.459 and IC RSP-100, Section 10, Loen Engineering Inc requests 

that a part of the subject FCC application be held confidential. 

Permanent Confidentiality is requested for: 

• Block Diagrams

• Schematics

• Parts List and Bill of Materials

• Tune Up Procedure

• Circuit Description and Hopping Algorithm

Loen Engineering Inc has invested substantial effort researching and developing this product over the 

past three years. Having the above information readily available through certifying body websites would 

provide an unfair advantage to our competition, resulting in financial hardship for Loen Engineering Inc. 

The applicant requests permanent confidentiality for the exhibits listed above, as these items contain 

trade secrets and proprietary information that would not be released to the public. 

Regards, 

Andrew Loen, P.Eng. 

President 

Loen Engineering Inc. 
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